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South Coast Vintage Car Club Inc. 
P.O. Box 272 

Wollongong East 2520 
www.southcoastvintagecarclub.org.au 

enquiries@southcoastvintagecarclub.org.au 

Introduction for New Members 

Welcome to the South Coast Vintage Car Club (SCVCC). 

Our club is made by the members and their participation in club events. Please maintain regular 
involvement in monthly meetings and club runs. The club is not a mechanism solely for you to 
maintain Conditional Registration of your vehicle(s). 

PLEASE wear your club badge at club events and on club runs. 

Look to the people who nominated and seconded your membership to give you guidance. 

If unsure about something, do not hesitate to ask a Committee or other club member for 
advice and assistance. 

Our club magazine, The Klaxon, is produced monthly (except for January) and will either be 
emailed or a printed copy posted to you, as you indicated on your membership application. 

Advertisers support the Klaxon, many of whom are club members. Please support them by 
using their products and services. 

PAGE 1 of The Klaxon provides contact details for committee members and key club persons. 

The club has a website which provides general information, details of club runs, selected forms, 
etc. www.southcoastvintagecarclub.org.au 

The club has a library for your reference and use. Check with the Librarian or on the Club’s 
website for current details. 

You are strongly encouraged to attend our monthly club meetings and participate in a chat and 
supper afterwards. You will be allocated one meeting per year on which to bring a plate of 
supper. Refer to The Klaxon for your nominated month. The club provides tea, coffee, milk, and 
sugar. All members should bring a plate to the December (Christmas) meeting. 

On club runs it is a requirement to register your name and vehicle details in the attendance 
book which the Events Co-ordinator will have.  

If you wish to place vehicle(s) on Conditional Registration through the club, contact the Plate 
Registrar or Assistant for details. The club participates in the Transport for NSW (TfNSW) 
Historic and Classic Vehicle Log Book System. When using your Conditionally Registered vehicle 
on a club event you are required to carry proof of the club event, usually via a copy of the 
Klaxon magazine and your vehicle’s Certificate of Approved Operations (purple form).  Use for 
any non-club events & private activities requires an entry in your log book. 

There are other strict policies from TfNSW and the club regarding use of vehicles on 
Conditional Registration. Ensure you understand and adhere to them – refer to TfNSW website, 
The Klaxon or Committee members. 
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